Annabel C. Perry Pre-Kindergarten through 8th Grade

"A Culture of Caring"

School Advisory Council Minutes

School Advisory Forum

Tuesday, March 13, 2018

5:35 p.m. (Media Center) 

Agenda

Welcome

· Ms. Foster, our co-chair for the School Advisory Council (SAC), called to order our sixth School Advisory Council meeting for the 2017-2018 school year.  The meeting began at 5:35 p.m. in the media center at Annabel C. Perry.  Everyone in attendance silently read and reviewed the minutes from February 27, 2018.  Ms. Foster took a motion from the floor to accept the minutes.  The minutes were approved.
· International Baccalaureate (IB)

· There will be a teacher's workshop for IB so that all teachers at Annabel C. Perry will be fully trained in IB.  The in- school workshop will be held at Annabel C. Perry on March 19-21.
· The school is asking that all parents take a yard sign and display it around the neighborhood to advertise our school as a great place to be.  We will also be displaying bumper stickers that advertise perfect attendance, honor roll, and other noted achievements.
· Advance ED (Ms. O’Neal)

· Ms. O’Neal discussed the survey that our parents will respond to.  This survey is an effort to improve System Practices between our Stakeholders, students, and parents.  The survey asks parents for their opinion on questions pertaining to teachers, school environment, school improvement, school climate, and other pertinent information that is vital to school's growth and understanding.  The survey was distributed to Grades 3-5.  The school would like to receive the surveys back by March 13, 2018.
· Principal Update (Mr. Correll)
· Mr. Correll talked about how the School Advisory Council (SAC) meetings are slowly changing from the direction that the school is moving.   In earlier SAC meetings, we had larger crowds.  We are trying to bring back the school's popularity through marketing.  
· The old facility which was built fifty years ago--looks 50 years old. 
·  One goal is to transform the school so that we can be proud of creating a 21st century creation through aesthetics.  This new creation would involve new carpeting, painting, new murals on our walls, etc. to bring out the beauty that we want for the next twenty years.
· We have invested money for yard signs so that they may generate conversations around the neighborhoods about how great we are.
· We are looking for many bright ideas that will help us including talks with liaison workers, commissioners, and mayors of the city.  These conversations will benefit the school and children and make our school a great place to learn.
· Vision Day means expanding everything and getting great feedback. Therefore, we need partners that will help us advertise our school by displaying how great our school can be on the sides of their trucks for everyone to see.
· Our vision is becoming a reality.  As we analyze data we are confident with where we are right now compared to where we were last year at this time.  We had an IB event that involved fables.  Every student who participated in the event dressed up as a character in a fable.  During the Black History Showcase, we had over 400 people in attendance.  This shows our need to extend our cafeteria so that it can house an influx of visitors.
· Ms. Young, one of our kindergarten teachers, has written another grant for our school for $5000.00.  This will assist us with uniforms for our sports teams.  We must match this sum to make our wish come true.
· We have a high population of second grade gifted students.  We will need more funding to assist them with this gift.
· Two of our very own teachers were recognize by the Commissioner of the State in Education as TOP Teachers.  Ms. Walker, grade 4 educator and Ms. Cheeseman, 8th grade writing teacher, were compared to other teachers in the state.  Hats Off to You!
· State testing is around the corner.  School writing test was pushed back to April 4.  This counts as 20% of the Florida Standards Assessment (FSA) grade for fourth grade.  Reading scores are looking very good.  
· The Honor Roll awards were done using the first 18 weeks.    There will be two other honor roll assemblies.
RTI- Dr Leydig

· Dr. Leydig discussed the highlights on the RTI reading intervention.  She stated that students who are struggling with reading need extra interventions to assist them with their learning and understandings.  We identify that the needs of students start low then their needs are met and solid foundations are established. 
Parent Voices

· Mr. Hall suggested that we need to adopt students who are in need of backpacks and other supplies.
· Ms. Bagwandeen suggested we get volunteers to 
help other students.
· Upcoming Events
	Event
	Date
	Place

	Parent Zone Meeting
	Friday-March 16, 2018
	Miramar High School

	Field Day (middle school)
	Wednesday, March 21, 2018
	Annabel C. Perry

	Field Day (middle)
	Thursday, March 22, 2018
	Annabel C. Perry

	Early Release Day
	Thursday, March 22, 2018
	

	Teacher Planning Day
	Friday, March 23, 2018


	

	FSA Writes
	Wednesday, April 4, 2018
	

	Report Card Day
	Thursday, April 12, 2018
	

	Next Meeting Day
	Tuesday, April 24, 2018
	5:30 p.m.


Prep Rally for Florida
 Standards Assessments

Friday, March 23, 2018 (Middle School)


Thursday, March 29, 2018 (Elementary School)

Meeting adjourned 6:44 p.m.
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